Coastal Quilters Guild Board 
Maravilla October 23, 2014
Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order at 6:55pm 
Present: Bonnie Epperson, Toni Percival, Julie Mock, Carol Fay, Mary Ringer, Mary Maxwell, Patti Hunter, Becky Gallup, Shirley Morrison, Barb Postma, Darilyn Kisch, Carol Barringer, Barbara McCallum, Edalee Keehn, Arla Wardell and Rosana Swing.

The minutes were reviewed and approved with one change-- children’s quilts and cradle quilt sets will go to Unity Shop rather then CALM. Patty Hunter moved to accept the minutes with the one change noted, Carol Fay seconded and the minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s report:  Toni P. distributed the Income and Expenses for August 2014, Profit and Loss Sept. 2014 and the Profit and Loss July- Sept 2014. Toni noted that the final income from the Quilt Guild is not firm yet and will be available by next month. Sue Kadner is working on breaking out the various categories from the Quilt Show. All the income is less than we expected, however that has been made up by the raffle which brought the bottom line closer to expectations. Carol F had a question about the income from workshops. The cost of the October Workshop was greater than the amount charged the participants. We will have to make changes to be able to cover our operating costs 

There has been a question from a Guild member about the financial health of the Guild.

A discussion ensued as to where a Treasurer’s report could best be printed—in the newsletter or on the website. The Board decided to print the Income and Expense Report for the 2013-2014 fiscal year, along with the First Quarter 2014-2015 Income and Expense Report, in the December 2014 and January 2015 newsletters, as well as a short article in both newsletters, written by the Treasurer, giving some basic information about the Guild Finances and announcing a meeting for those interested in discussing this further to be held prior to the January Guild meeting.  After this meeting the Board will decide on further action to be taken. An independent audit has been suggested. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Community Quilts: At the beginning of November’s Guild Meeting, Arlene from Visiting Nurses & Hospice will talk about their appreciation for our delivery of quilts. Carol B noted that there will be deliveries next week to CALM and S.B.Hospice. They have received 179 cradle quilt sets, but the wonderful carpenters finished more cradles, so 9 more cradle quilt sets are needed.
Programs: Julie Mock announced those programs already scheduled:
Nov-Catherine Wilson
Dec-Holiday Party; Suzy volunteered to plan it

Jan-Jennifer Rapacki, Using Photoshop elements
Feb-Weng Matsui 
Mar-Quilt College
April- Shelley Swanland
June- Challenge “My favorite things” (see below).
July- Picnic

Workshops: Every other second Saturday, the members of the Guild will present programs, Learn and Sew or special projects. Irelle B. noted that the Modern Quilt Guild is willing relinquish their reservation at the Community Center to let the Coastal Quilters use the Goleta Community Center for CQG programs.
Door prizes: Barb Postma is still making door prizes available to members. $196. 00 Was collected this month. The Tree Quilt will be raffled in December.
Challenge: Darilyn noted that the Challenge next year will be “My favorite things”. This was done once before, in 1993, but she felt that it would be satisfactory to revisit favorite things more than once in 22 years.
Opportunity Quilt: Carol Fay reminded the board that the Christmas tree quilt would be a small opportunity quilt for December. Some tickets have been sold, but more will need to be sold in the next 2 months. 
Publicity: Rosana said a date has not yet been set for presenting the shroud to Serenity House. Rosana also reminded members to give Rosana information prior to the date of an event or PR opportunity in enough time for her to get a press release out.
OLD BUSINESS:

Bonnie E. reminded board member to review their own Committee and Job responsibilities and give them back to her, revised or edited so that they can be compiled. 

NEW BUSINESS: The guild needs to raise at least $5,000 for next year’s budget.
Bonnie asked the board to brainstorm ideas to help raise funds for the guild for next year's budget. Below are listed the results of our brainstorming in no particular order: 
cook book

auction

studio tours
book of quilting tips

fashion tips 

open sharing of dues with modern quilters for joint membership

raising dues

raising workshop fees to cover costs

get opportunity quilt shown in more places

fabric sale

garden and quilt tours

book sale

quilt sale --each member donate a quilt for the guild to sell

boutique for guild

volunteer to help clean quilt room

pay to have swap table for fabric, donated "stuff", services etc.

garage sale at meeting with donated "stuff"

service auction

tip bowl for refreshment area for guild

tip bowl at membership area 

pass the hat at meetings ​

create a thermometer to track progress to our goal
ask for volunteers to pay for any of the projects on the list.

Please add or make corrections to this list if you have more ideas.

  “Thank you for all of your input” Bonnie Epperson

After this is reviewed by the board, an article for the newsletter will be written for members to explain what we have done and to solicit more ideas.  
There was no other new business.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:53pm
Respectfully Submitted, Shirley Morrison, Recording Secretary, November 10, 2014
